
 

 

CITY OF VAUGHAN  

  

REPORT NO. 3 OF THE  

  

OLDER ADULT TASK FORCE  

  

For consideration by the Committee of the Whole of 

the City of Vaughan  

on September 17, 2018  

  
  

  

The Older Adult Task Force met at 3:07 p.m., on May 30, 2018.  

  

Present:  Regional Councillor Ferri, Chair  

 Barbara Holmes 

  Nadia Nascimben 

  Gerard J. O’Connor 

  Darlene Share 

  Councillor Rosanna DeFrancesca 

  Kashmir S. Sangha 

  Regional Councillor Sunder Singh 

   

Staff present:  Angela Palermo, Recreation Manager, Community 

Development and Planning 

 Joao Carrolo, Community Programs Specialist 

  Selma Hubjer, Transportation Engineering Manager 

 Lisa McDonough, Director Customer Experience 

 Janet Rurak, Program Manager, Seniors Strategy, Strategies 
and Partnerships Branch, Community and Health Services, 
York Region 

 Anna Henriques, Senior Policy Analyst, Seniors Strategy, 
Strategies and Partnerships Branch, Community and Health 
Services, York Region 

 Rose Magnifico, Acting Deputy City Clerk 

  

The following items were dealt with:  

  

  

1  OLDER ADULT TAS FORCE MEETING APRIL 12, 2018 

S.W.O.T. BRAINSTORMING OF OLDER ADULT ISSUES 

   

The Older Adult Task Force advises Council:  

 

1) The Task Force had before them the above noted document. 

 

2  TASK FORCE DISCUSSION ON RECOMMENDATIONS 

FOR THE FINDINGS REPORT 

 

The Older Adult Task Force advises Council:  

 

1) That the following was included as a recommendation in the findings report: 



REPORT NO. 3 OF THE OLDER ADULT TASK FORCE  

FOR CONSIDERATION BY THE COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE OF 
THE CITY OF VAUGHAN ON SEPTEMBER 17, 2018 

  

  

2  

 

That consideration be given to funds being included in the 2019 budget process to 

commence the first step in the age-friendly designation process by developing a 

community action plan that defines local principles, conducts a community 

assessment and develops strategies for action. 

 

  

3  MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF MAY 2, 2018 

 

The Older Adult Task Force advises Council:  

 

1) That the minutes of the meeting of May 2, 2018, were received. 

 

 
  

  

The meeting adjourned at 3:35 p.m.  

  

Respectfully submitted,  

  

  

Regional Councillor Mario Ferri, Chair  

  

  

Report Prepared by: Rose Magnifico, Acting Deputy City Clerk  


